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Minutes
June 7, 2023
Present:

Bob Palumbo

Tamara Hicks

Dan Marshall

Fred Lightfoote 


Mike Salotto

David Adam

Mike Gonzalez
Bill Namestnik
Marty Aman

Jared Simpson

Dave LeClair


Necessarily Absent:, June Pendleton, Bob Green

Staff and Guests: Kevin Olvany, 
The meeting was called to order at 3:30 by Co-chair Lightfoote. 
Co-chair Lightfoote asked for approval of the April 11, 2023 minutes. Motion was made by Supervisor Marshall to approve the February 15, 2023 minutes, seconded by Supervisor Hicks.  Motion carried.

Co-chair Lightfoote asked if anyone wanted privilege of the floor to speak to the Watershed Council. No comments were made.
Mayor Palumbo reviewed the Treasurer’s Report totaling $78,750.91. The major items Fluoroprobe purchase and Watercraft Stewards have significant grant funding to reimburse the Watershed Council Mayor Palumbo made the motion to approve the bills totaling $78,750.91, seconded by Supervisor Marshall. Motion carried.  
Co-chair Lightfoote asked Kevin to review the possible grant application concepts that he is reviewing with the respective municipalities.  Project readiness is a big component in the grant.  Kevin stated that he will continue to work with the various communities to see what are plausible grant applications.
Co-chair Lightfoote asked for an update on the 9E approval process.  Kevin reviewed that they had made substantial progress with the DEC and were close to approval.  We have closed out our contract with EcoLogic, which was a very helpful part of getting the 9E Plan done.  We hope to make any final changes and get approval within the next couple of months. 

Co-Chair Lightfoote asked Kevin to highlight major items in the Manager’s Report.  
Co-chair Lightfoote asked for a motion to go into executive session for the purpose of discussing the potential appointment of a particular person.  Mayor LeClair made the motion to go into executive session, seconded by  Marty Aman.

Motion was made by Supervisor Adam to exit executive session, seconded by Mayor Palumbo.  Motion was made by Mayor LeClair to hire Evan Helming as a Research Aide, seconded by Supervisor Adam.  Carried

There being no other business, motion was made by Co-Chair Lightfoote to adjourn until August 9th, 2023, at 3:30, seconded by Supervisor Hicks.  Motion to adjourn carried.  

Next Meeting: August 9, 2023 3:30 pm 
Location: Hurley Building

Office: (585) 396-3630   (  website: www.canandaigualake.org   (  Fax: (585) 396-5002

Email: Kevin.Olvany@CanandaiguaNewYork.gov
205 Saltonstall Street, Canandaigua, New York 14424

